Deeds ... that are wrought in God John 3:21
August 2020.

Dear Praying friends,

The heading verse of this letter is a challenge to us to always consider our work in the light of
God. Can our work pass the test of being deeds that are wrought in God? It can be so to “...
he that doeth truth and cometh to the Light”. The text brings out that this means to be
caught up in the love of truth, to be consumed by the desire to seek truth continually, to be
controlled by the practice truth and to be so dazzled by the light of truth that everything else
lose their worth and importance. Only one thing matters- coming to Christ, communing with
Him and being consumed by His uniqueness in character and ministry. This is our prayer for
ourselves and for you our supporting church family.

Mauritius is much on the news these days. There is so much unrest in the country. We are
presently battling a problem of pollution from a tanker that split in two when it wrecked on
the shore line. There is so much mystery around this vessel how it got into the territorial
waters of Mauritius undetected. With Covid 19 still lurking around, our borders are still
closed. Unemployment is on the rise. Inflation rates has never been so bad. It is chaotic.
Besides, we have are now black listed as a nation in the promotion of money laundering and
terrorism. The truth of the matter is that there is much evidence of the prevalence of
corruption and abuse of authority. Our world is in a sad shape. Everything is pointing for the
coming of Christ.

Until then, we continue to hold high the testimony of the presence of Christ. We have
resumed our church meetings except for the Sunday night meetings. We still are giving
assistance to the churches around in terms of teaching and preaching. The Truth Baptist
Church has keep their confinement mode of worship. Pastor Francois has a zoom meeting
from Australia every Sunday morning. So while we are not involved there, the people still are
looking to us for counseling in matters when a personal touch is needful. The Grace Baptist
has requested our help for the month of September.

So we covet your prayers for our health. Pray that we may see fruit of our work in presenting
the light of God to souls groping in darkness. Pray that we will find a solution in our need for
land for the building of our church. It will be three years in October since my open heart
surgery. Sometimes it is so hard, but | am thankful for the grace of God - so real and so
sustaining. Pray for Pastor Josian who lost his wife early this year. He has a daughter, Karen,
in France who is battling alone with a respiratory problem. She was tested positive with Covid
19, and her asthmatic condition is making recovery very hard. As we send this letter today
she is feeling much better and has left the hospital. Please continue to pray for full recovery.

So dear praying friends, again we thank the Lord for your faithfulness to Him in your faithful
support to our ministry. May the Lord continue to bless you as we go about doing deed that
are wrought in God.

Your missionaries,

Guy and Marilyne Grenade



